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P R O C E E D I N G S 

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CYNTHIA WILLIAMS 

FORDHAM: I am A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Cynthia Williams 

Fordham. 

This i s the time and place f o r a f u r t h e r 

prehearing conference i n the matter of AT&T Communications 

of Pennsylvania, Inc., versus Verizon North, Inc./Verizon 

Pennsylvania, Inc. at Docket Number C-20027195. 

Before we go forward, f o r the record would 

each person enter t h e i r appearance, s t a r t i n g w i t h 

Ms. Paiva, who i s here i n the Philadelphia o f f i c e . 

MS. PAIVA: Suzan Paiva here on behalf of 

Verizon-Pennsylvania Inc. and Verizon North, Inc. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

In Harrisburg, could we s t a r t w i t h 

Mr. Kohler? 

MR. KOHLER: Yes, Your Honor. I t i s Alan 

Kohler from Wolf Block on behalf of AT&T Communications of 

Pennsylvania LLC. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

Just go down the l i n e , please. 

MR. McCLELLAND: P h i l McClelland from the 

O f f i c e of Consumer Advocate. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

MR. POVILAITIS: John P o v i l a i t i s from the 
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Ryan Russell Ogden & Seltzer representing Qwest 

Communications Corporation. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

MR. GRAY: Good morning. Your Honor. 

Steve Gray from the O f f i c e of Small Business Advocate. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

MS. MATZ: Regina Matz from Thomas Thomas 

Armstrong & Niesen on behalf of the Rural Telephone 

Company C o a l i t i o n . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

MR. GRAY: Your Honor, we could not hear 

Ms. Paiva very w e l l . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

MS. PAIVA: I can move t h i s t a b l e a l i t t l e 

c l o ser 

Can you hear me b e t t e r now? 

MR. GRAY: Barely. 

The OTS a r r i v e d . Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Who i s there from 

OTS? 

MR. ECKENROD: Robert Eckenrod on behalf 

of OTS. Good morning. Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

And Ms. Painter? 

MS. PAINTER: Michelle Painter on behalf 
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of MCI Metro Access Transmission Services LLC. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

And Ms. Smith? 

MS. SMITH: K r i s t i n Smith on behalf of 

Qwest Communications Corporation. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: I would l i k e t o thank the 

p a r t i e s f o r p a r t i c i p a t i n g and I would l i k e to thank 

Ms. Painter f o r s e t t i n g up the bridge so more than the 

people from Harrisburg and Philadelphia could p a r t i c i p a t e . 

At t h i s time I w i l l give a b r i e f h i s t o r y 

of the proceeding. 

This i s a proceeding on remand. On July 

28, 2004, the Commission entered an opinion and order t h a t 

granted the j o i n t p e t i t i o n f o r r e s o l u t i o n of l i t i g a t i o n . 

The Commission reversed the ALJ's recommendation t o close 

the case. By order entered January 18, 2005, the 

Commission granted the j o i n t p e t i t i o n which had been f i l e d 

on November 22nd, 2004, by AT&T Communications of 

Pennsylvania, MCI WorldCom Communications and Qwest 

Communications Corporation. That was granted i n p a r t and 

denied i n p a r t . 

I n i t s order the Commission noted t h a t i t 

was concerned about the f o l l o w i n g : 

Any impact t h a t the proposed ICF proposal 

i f i t was u l t i m a t e l y approved by the FCC might have 
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j u r i s d i c t i o n a l l y on access charge r e g u l a t i o n s i n 

Pennsylvania, the a b i l i t y t o f u r t h e r reduce or r e s t r u c t u r e 

i n t r a s t a t e access charges, whether any FCC may lead t o a 

double recovery by the LECs i n Pennsylvania i n l i g h t of 

the remanded proceeding, and i f the FCC permitted 

i n t e r s t a t e access charges t o be o f f s e t by increases t o the 

f e d e r a l SLC. 

Consequently, the Commission d i r e c t e d the 

p r e s i d i n g ALJ assigned t o the case to expand the scope of 

the proceeding w i t h regard to any FCC a c t i v i t y concerning 

the proposal submitted by the I n t e r c a r r i e r Compensation 

Forum on October 5, 2004, and t o address the impact t h a t 

any FCC a c t i o n may have had on the Commission's 

j u r i s d i c t i o n a l r e s p o n s i b i l i t i e s as w e l l as i t s 

r e l a t i o n s h i p t o the f i n a l recommended decision on access 

rates a r i s i n g from t h i s remanded proceeding t o the extent 

t h a t the FCC issues a decision p r i o r t o the issuance of 

the recommended decision on remand i n t h i s proceeding. 

P r i o r t o the f i r s t prehearing conference 

i n t h i s matter prehearing memoranda were f i l e d by Verizon, 

AT&T, MCI, Qwest, OTS, OCA, OSBA and the Rural Telephone 

Company C o a l i t i o n . That prehearing conference was held on 

Thursday, February 17, 2005, and each p a r t y who had f i l e d 

prehearing memoranda p a r t i c i p a t e d i n the prehearing. We 

discussed the issues, witnesses and the FCC proposal. 
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1-800-334-1063 



53 

1 I would note t h a t S p r i n t d i d not 

2 p a r t i c i p a t e i n t h a t prehearing conference and I i n d i c a t e d 

3 i n an e a r l i e r prehearing order t h a t i f they d i d not 

4 p a r t i c i p a t e i n t h i s prehearing t h a t they would be 

5 designated as an i n a c t i v e p a r t y . Since S p r i n t has not 

6 entered an appearance today they w i l l be deemed i n a c t i v e . 

7 P r i o r to today's prehearing conference 

8 supplemental prehearing memos were f i l e d by Qwest, Verizon 

9 and OCA. And AT&T f i l e d a statement i n support of Qwest's 

10 supplemental prehearing memoranda. 

11 Did anyone else f i l e something? I had a 

12 problem w i t h my e-mail so I d i d n ' t get Qwest's prehearing 

13 memoranda on time. But I thank Mr. P o v i l a i t i s f o r f a x i n g 

14 a copy over to me t h i s morning. 

15 MR. POVILAITIS: I t was overnighted on 

16 Thursday as w e l l , Your Honor. 

17 JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. That i s why I 

18 assumed I would receive i t . But I don't know what 

19 happened. I have not gotten i t yet. Thank you. 

20 MR. GRAY: Your Honor, t h i s i s Steve Gray 

21 from the OSBA. 

22 Did you get Ms. Paiva's e-mail t h a t she 

23 sent Saturday morning a t 8:51 a.m.? 

24 JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, I d i d . 

25 MR. GRAY: Okay. 
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1 JUDGE FORDHAM: Did anyone else send 

2 anything t h a t I have not mentioned? 

3 (No audible response.) 

4 JUDGE FORDHAM: At t h i s time I would ask 

5 f i r s t , Ms. Paiva, and OCA and then I w i l l l e t 

6 Mr. P o v i l a i t i s and Mr. Kohler speak. 

7 Ms. Paiva. 

8 MS. PAIVA: Thank you. Your Honor. 

9 I t h i n k t h a t where we have a r r i v e d today 

10 has been set f o r t h i n the two prehearing memoranda, the 

11 two groups of prehearing memoranda — 

12 MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor — 

13 JUDGE FORDHAM: Can you hear her? 

14 MR. POVILAITIS: We can but f a i n t l y . I f 

15 there i s any way t o boost the volume we would appreciate 

16 i t . We have a r e l a t i v e l y large group here and i t ' s hard 

17 f o r the sound t o t r a v e l . 

18 MS. PAIVA: Can you hear me b e t t e r now? 

19 MR. POVILAITIS: Much b e t t e r . 

20 MS. PAIVA: I w i l l s t a r t over again. 

21 I t h i n k t h a t the p o i n t t h a t we have a r r i v d 

22 at today i s set f o r t h i n the two groups of prehearing 

23 memoranda. One group i s Verizon, OCA and OSBA -- and OTS 

24 I bel i e v e would j o i n i n our p o s i t i o n — and we have set 

25 f o r t h the schedule t h a t we believe should be adopted i n 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC 
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1 the case i f you decide t o adopt a schedule. But our 

2 primary p o s i t i o n i s s t i l l , as we said a t the prehearing 

3 conference a few weeks ago, t h a t we t h i n k we should 

4 monitor the FCC proceeding f o r a few more weeks and 

5 reconvene another prehearing conference i n mid-summer on a 

6 date t h a t would be acceptable t o you. 

7 As set f o r t h i n our supplemental 

8 prehearing memo and also my e-mail of Saturday morning, 

9 the FCC has now entered i t s order i n the i n t e r c a r r i e r 

10 compensation case and i t has set a schedule f o r comment. 

11 I put the schedule i n t h a t e-mail because I di d n ' t have i t 

12 when I f i l e d the prehearing memorandum, but i t was d i r e c t 

13 comments due on May 23rd, I b e l i e v e , and re p l y comments 

14 due I t h i n k i t was June 20th or June 22nd. So we now know 

15 when the comments w i l l be f i l e d i n the f e d e r a l case. 

16 P r i m a r i l y I t h i n k you should j u s t schedule 

17 another prehearing conference sometime around the time 

18 t h a t the r e p l y comments i n the f e d e r a l case would have 

19 been f i l e d -- so t h a t would be l a t e June or maybe e a r l y 

20 July and then at t h a t p o i n t set a schedule. 

21 I f you decide t h a t you would r a t h e r set a 

22 schedule today then we have set f o r t h a schedule i n our 

23 supplemental prehearing memorandum t h a t was agreed t o by 

24 Verizon, OCA, OSBA and OTS. We d i d c i r c u l a t e i t t o the 

25 other p a r t i e s but we couldn't reach agreement w i t h the 
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1 IXCs. 

2 Our schedule would s t i l l allow you t o get 

3 t h a t comment f i l i n g p eriod i n the FCC t o be done and 

4 addressed i n testimony. The d i r e c t comments would be 

5 f i l e d w i t h the FCC May 23rd and we would have our d i r e c t 

6 testimony f i l e d a f t e r t h a t so t h a t we could address the 

7 d i r e c t comments i n our d i r e c t testimony because we would 

8 have our d i r e c t testimony f i l e d June 20. And then we 

9 would have our r e p l y testimony here f i l e d July 29. So we 

10 would be able t o address anything t h a t came up i n the 

11 r e p l y comments from the FCC. 

12 Now, t h a t would s t i l l get us t o the p o i n t 

13 t h a t we wouldn't have an FCC order at the time the 

14 schedule was set, which we t h i n k would be pr e f e r a b l e , but 

15 at l e a s t we would be able t o address the comments. And 

16 then we would have our hearings i n September, main and 

17 r e p l y b r i e f s a f t e r t h a t . So perhaps the FCC order w i l l 

18 come out before we have our b r i e f i n g but, of course, they 

19 haven't set a date f o r themselves f o r the order so we 

20 can't be c e r t a i n about t h a t . 

21 But we believe our schedule i s 

22 s u f f i c i e n t l y expedited t o meet what the Commission 

23 d i r e c t e d us to do i n t h i s proceeding. I t gets the case 

24 completed and up t o the Commission t h i s year, before the 

25 end of the year, because i f we have hearings i n September 
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1 we can c e r t a i n l y get the b r i e f i n g done i n the f a l l so we 

2 complete the case by the end of the year. I t h i n k 

3 t h a t more than meets what the Commission asked us t o do 

4 and also meets the Commission 1s request t h a t we consider 

5 what i s going on i n the FCC proceeding. 

6 I t h i n k the worst t h i n g t h a t could happen 

7 i s t h a t we adopt t h i s t o t a l l y expedited schedule t h a t 

8 Qwest has proposed so we get a l l our p o s i t i o n s on paper 

9 and then the FCC proceeding happens, the comments are 

10 f i l e d , perhaps the FCC comes out w i t h an order and then 

11 e i t h e r you are l e f t w i t h w r i t i n g a RD without our 

12 p o s i t i o n s on t h a t or you may have already done your RD and 

13 i t a l l goes up to the Commission without a record 

14 developed on t h a t . 

15 I r e a l l y don * t see any reason t o go f o r a 

16 schedule t h a t gets us t o hearings i n s i x weeks from today 

17 i n mid-May without t r y i n g t o account f o r t h a t schedule now 

18 t h a t we know what i t i s . 

19 That i s b a s i c a l l y Verizon's p o s i t i o n . 

20 JUDGE FORDHAM: One of the thi n g s — and I 

21 don't want t o override Mr. P o v i l a i t i s — but I note i n the 

22 prehearing memo t h a t was f i l e d the question was what type 

23 of d i r e c t testimony are we t a l k i n g about. What type of 

24 testimony do we need. 

25 MS. PAIVA: Well, p i c k i n g up on how we had 
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1 discussed i t at the l a s t prehearing conference, the way I 

2 described i t i n our prehearing memo was t h a t we would 

3 designate the p o r t i o n s of the record from phase one t h a t 

4 we wanted to use so t h a t the p a r t i e s wouldn't have t o 

5 repeat. I mean, Qwest might say we j u s t want t o use a l l 

6 our testimony from phase one and maybe parts of the 

7 t r a n s c r i p t or whatever, so t h a t we would d i r e c t you what 

8 t o look a t . Because at l e a s t from Verizon's side there 

9 are some thi n g s from phase one t h a t are kind of i r r e l e v a n t 

10 now. Some of the s t u f f t h a t we put i n i n support of the 

11 rebalancing t h a t was already adopted r e a l l y you don't need 

12 t o look at again. But maybe some of the general p o l i c y 

13 arguments you would s t i l l want t o look a t . So we would 

14 designate the p o r t i o n s t h a t are s t i l l r e l evant and then 

15 put i n whatever new testimony we t h i n k i s needed t o 

16 account f o r th i n g s t h a t have developed since the phase one 

17 record was put together. 

18 I mean, f o r the p a r t i e s who t h i n k nothing 

19 i s needed they may put no testimony i n . But f o r us, we 

20 t h i n k we need t o put i n a l i t t l e b i t of supplemental 

21 testimony. And then we would have the r e p l y chance so i f 

22 we put i n something new then on re p l y Qwest could put i n 

23 some new testimony t o r e p l y t o us i n a d d i t i o n t o t h e i r 

24 designations of what they used from phase one. 

25 So we t r i e d t o accommodate both p a r t i e s 
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1 p o s i t i o n s i n t h a t . 

2 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

3 Mr. McClelland, do you have anything at 

4 t h i s time? 

5 MR. McCLELLAND: Yes, Your Honor. 

6 Can you hear me a l l r i g h t ? 

7 JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, we can. 

8 MR. McCLELLAND: Very good. 

9 As you know, and as we explained i n both 

10 prehearing memos, we do support the schedule t h a t Verizon 

11 had proposed. I would also add and i t has been discussed 

12 somewhat we read the l a s t Commission order as d e f i n i t e l y 

13 expanding the scope of t h i s proceeding t o take i n t o 

14 account what the FCC i s doing on i n t e r c a r r i e r 

15 compensation. We also t h i n k t h a t what the Commission was 

16 saying was they wanted t o be able t o come t o a decision, 

17 have a record and a RD before them by the time t h a t the 

18 FCC was going t o come out w i t h an order on t h a t case. And 

19 we t h i n k our schedule a t t h i s p o i n t i s timed f a i r l y w e l l 

20 w i t h t h a t . 

21 I would j u s t note t h a t I believe i t was 

22 l a s t week t h a t Commissioner Copp at the FCC was saying 

23 t h a t he thought the FCC should decide the ICC issue by the 

24 end of t h i s calendar year which, again, would tend t o 

25 coincide w i t h t h a t schedule. I t i s a l i t t l e d i f f i c u l t t o 
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1 p r e d i c t but we t h i n k the Commission wanted us at t h i s 

2 p o i n t t o take some time t o develop these issues so t h a t 

3 these issues would be l i t i g a t e d , they would have 

4 testimony, hearings and then the two decisions would 

5 coincide by the end of the year. 

6 C e r t a i n l y we t h i n k the Qwest schedule 

7 rushes us t o a judgement a t t h i s p o i n t long i n advantage 

8 of anything t h a t the FCC i s going t o do and, as Ms. Paiva 

9 suggests, would probably s i t there while our PUC waits t o 

10 see what the FCC i s going t o do. And we t h i n k , again, 

11 t h a t i s very l i k e l y . 

12 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

13 Mr. P o v i l a i t i s ? 

14 MR. POVILAITIS: Yes, Your Honor. 

15 I guess Qwest couldn't disagree more w i t h 

16 Verizon and the Public Advocate i n t h e i r proposed schedule 

17 here. At the outset, Your Honor, we t h i n k t h a t the 

18 schedule proposed by Verizon i s p r e t t y much a d i r e c t 

19 c o n t r a d i c t i o n of the d i r e c t i o n t h a t the Commission has 

20 given the ALJ and the p a r t i e s i n t h i s case. 

21 We have t o keep i n mind t h a t the 

22 Commission elected not t o e s t a b l i s h a new proceeding. I t 

23 wanted the p a r t i e s t o go back and f o r the ALJ t o present 

24 recommendations on issues t h a t were the subj ect of 

25 discovery, testimony, b r i e f i n g but d i d not receive an ALJ 
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1 recommendation. That i s the heart of what t h i s proceeding 

2 i s a l l about. 

3 I n f a c t , the schedule which has been 

4 c r i t i c i z e d by Verizon and the Advocate t h a t Qwest and the 

5 IXCs have put forward i s a c t u a l l y a generous proceeding i n 

6 terms of timeframe because i t i s not e n t i r e l y c l e a r 

7 whether any s i g n i f i c a n t new testimony has to be presented 

8 i n t h i s case. 

9 We are e s s e n t i a l l y ready t o get 

10 recommendations from the ALJ on s p e c i f i c issues t h a t the 

11 Commission i n i t s July order earmarked t h a t the ALJ should 

12 address: Whether or not the c a r r i e r charge ought t o be 

13 continued; whether or not the AT&T two phase reduction of 

14 access charge ought t o be adopted; whether or not the 

15 m i r r o r i n g of i n t e r s t a t e access charges ought t o be adopted 

16 by the Commission. A l l those issues arer e s s e n t i a l l y teed 

17 up and ready t o r o l l . And i n f a c t the exact the IXC 

18 proposed schedule i s generous and l e n i e n t r e l a t i v e t o the 

19 p a r t i e s t h a t would l i k e more time because i t does provide 

20 f o r a f i l i n g of testimony and a f i l i n g of f u r t h e r b r i e f s , 

21 even though we t h i n k e s s e n t i a l l y the record has a l l the 

22 e s s e n t i a l s i n i t at t h i s p o i n t . 

23 As f a r as the FCC proceeding i s concerned, 

24 we t h i n k t h a t i t i s extremely s i g n i f i c a n t -- and no p a r t y 

25 can s e r i o u s l y dispute t h i s , we t h i n k — t h a t the 
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Commission's orders and t h e i r d i r e c t i o n s t o the p a r t i e s 

were c l e a r t h a t i f i n the course of f i n a l i z i n g t h i s 

remanded case there were some FCC a c t i o n i t would l i k e t o 

hear from the p a r t i e s and the ALJ on t h a t . There i s no 

i n d i c a t i o n t h a t the Commission wanted t h i s proceeding 

delayed so t h a t i t could see what was going t o emerge from 

the FCC proceeding. There i s j u s t no i n d i c a t i o n of t h a t . 

I t i s q u i t e c l e a r . 

I n f a c t , the hope t h a t we are going t o 

receive some s i g n i f i c a n t FCC d i r e c t i o n here I t h i n k i s a 

slender reed. I f you look at t h a t FCC order i t comments 

on seven major proposals. I t advises the p a r t i e s 

i n t e r e s t e d i n f i l i n g comments t h a t one of the thi n g s they 

can do i s p i c k and choose i n a menu fashion from the seven 

major proposals t h a t have been f i l e d and generate even 

more proposals. And to suggest t h a t somehow the remand 

issues are going to be i l l u m i n a t e d by what emerges from 

t h a t case I t h i n k doesn't hold water. I n f a c t , the whole 

t i m i n g i s , I t h i n k , very much up i n the a i r as t o when 

t h a t i s going to conclude. 

I f anything, what the FCC order should 

suggest t o the ALJ and the p a r t i e s i n t h i s case i s t h a t i f 

anything i t should c e r t a i n l y conclude t h i s remand 

proceeding as e x p e d i t i o u s l y as possible because the FCC 

c e r t a i n l y i s going to be f u r t h e r out of sync w i t h where 
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1 Pennsylvania i s i f Pennsylvania does not reach a 

2 conclusion on these issues i n t h i s case t h a t have, as I 

3 have said, already have been the subject of discovery, 

4 testimony, b r i e f i n g and argument. 

5 The two competing schedules are c e r t a i n l y 

6 divergent. We have a d i f f e r e n c e of about two months on 

7 when testimony would be f i l e d . As you expand t h a t out t o 

8 when hearings would be held there i s a discrepancy of four 

9 months between the schedules. 

10 C e r t a i n l y I t h i n k t h a t the schedule 

11 proposed by Verizon and the Advocates i s i n d i s t i n g u i s h a b l e 

12 from the kind of schedule you would set i n a case t h a t we 

13 are s t a r t i n g from scratch and i t i s completely 

14 c o n t r a d i c t o r y t o the concent t h a t t h i s i s a remand case. 

15 We are over 30 weeks out from when the decision was 

16 remanded. And the l a s t s i x weeks, which was the amount of 

17 time t h a t the ALJ gave the p a r t i e s t o e i t h e r reach a 

18 settlement or get some f u r t h e r i n s i g h t s i n t o what was 

19 going t o happen i n the FCC case, e s s e n t i a l l y nothing has 

20 happened. We are no more i l l u m i n a t e d . We s t i l l have an 

21 FCC proposal out there f o r comment. Comments s t i l l have 

22 t o be f i l e d . There has been no settlement, as we 

23 suspected. We are e s s e n t i a l l y where we were i n 

24 mid-February. We t h i n k we j u s t can't continue on t h i s 

25 basis and we need to set the schedule proposed by the IXCs 
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1 and conclude t h i s remand before Pennsylvania i s f u r t h e r 

2 out of sync w i t h what the FCC may do. 

3 JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. Kohler? 

4 MR. KOHLER: Yes, Judge Fordham. I j u s t 

5 want t o b r i e f l y go over three p o i n t s , one of which 

6 Mr. P o v i l a i t i s d i d touch on. 

7 The f i r s t one i s there i s nothing, as I 

8 read the Commission's order there i s nothing i n the 

9 Commission's order t h a t suggest they wanted to wait f o r 

10 the FCC. I n co n t r a s t , they wanted t o accommodate what the 

11 FCC d i d during the pendency of the proceeding, i f 

12 anything, and c e r t a i n l y a r e c o g n i t i o n t h a t nothing may 

13 happen. 

14 The second p o i n t i s I have been f o l l o w i n g 

15 FCC proceedings f o r a number of years now and w i t h a l l 

16 deference t o Commissioner Copp i n recent times I can't 

17 t h i n k of a proceeding where they were anywhere near on 

18 time w i t h t h e i r p r o j e c t e d schedule and i n f a c t they 

19 f r e q u e n t l y are delayed beyond the p r o j e c t i o n by years from 

20 what they o r i g i n a l l y thought, p a r t i c u l a r l y i n very 

21 c o n t r o v e r s i a l issues l i k e i n t e r c a r r i e r compensation. So 

22 t o r e l y i n any sense on the not i o n t h a t the FCC proceeding 

23 w i l l be completed by the end of the calendar year I t h i n k 

24 i s somewhat fantasy. As I f o l l o w the FCC proceedings, i t 

25 u n l i k e l y t o the p o i n t of almost being impossible t h a t they 
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would complete the proceeding on time. 

The f i n a l issue I j u s t wanted t o touch on 

i s we should not lose s i g h t of the f a c t t h a t one of the 

contentious issues i n the FCC's dec i s i o n i s whether 

i n t r a s t a t e access can be addressed at a l l i n t h a t 

proceeding. Now, I t h i n k t h a t as the IXCs s i t around the 

ta b l e and the various proposals t o the FCC, we would l i k e 

t o see a consolidated approach. But as I read the 

proposed rulemaking order issued by the FCC, and I focus 

you on paragraph 35 and then i n the discussions paragraphs 

78 and 82, and I t h i n k t h i s i s somewhat t r o u b l i n g t o the 

IXCs, but c e r t a i n l y the tone of those paragraphs i s , you 

know, we received a l o t of proposals on consolidated 

reform, both i n t r a s t a t e and i n t e r s t a t e , but we are not 

convinced t h a t we have any a u t h o r i t y over i n t r a s t a t e , and 

i n f a c t the FCC's current p o s i t i o n seems t o be t h a t we 

don't t h i n k we do. They asked the p a r t i e s i n several 

places t o please point out where people t h i n k they have 

the l e g a l a u t h o r i t y t o do t h i s . 

So while we c e r t a i n l y hope t o convince the 

FCC t h a t they do have such l e g a l a u t h o r i t y , and some of 

other p a r t i e s may take the opposite p o i n t of view, i t 

i s f a r from c l e a r and i t i s f a r from c l e a r t h a t the 

pending FCC proceeding has any d i r e c t impact on i n t r a s t a t e 

access, which i s the subject of t h i s proceeding. 
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1 So, again, consistent w i t h the 

2 Commission 1s discussion i t makes no sense t o s i t and wait , 

3 i f you w i l l . There i s no reason we can't get the record 

4 r i p e i n t h i s proceeding f o r a deci s i o n and move forward. 

5 Thank you. 

6 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

7 Would anyone else want t o weigh i n on t h i s 

8 issue? 

9 MS. PAINTER: Your Honor, t h i s i s Michelle 

10 Painter on behalf of MCI. 

11 We would agree w i t h the p o s i t i o n of Qwest 

12 and AT&T. 

13 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

14 MR. GRAY: Your Honor, Steve Gray f o r the 

15 OSBA. 

16 Your Honor, i f you have the Verizon 

17 supplemental prehearing memo i n f r o n t of you 

18 JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. 

19 MR. GRAY: Verizon quoted the Commission 

20 order and on the bottom of t h a t f i r s t page they say i n 

21 t h e i r second sentence we are e s p e c i a l l y concerned about 

22 any impact t h a t the proposed IXC proposal may have 

23 j u r i s d i c t i o n a l l y on access charge r e g u l a t i o n i n 

24 Pennsylvania. So I'm a f r a i d I'm at a loss t o understand 

25 how Qwest can argue t h a t the Commission was not 
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tremendously concerned about what was happening at the 

FCC. They put i t i n t h e i r order. 

The other comment I have i s I would 

understand the Qwest and AT&T and MCI p o s i t i o n more i f we 

were not a l i t t l e over e i g h t weeks from s i g n i f i c a n t access 

charge reform i n the Verizon service t e r r i t o r y when t h e i r 

most recent t a r i f f went i n t o e f f e c t . So i t seems we are 

i n a great deal of hurry when there has already been 

s i g n i f i c a n t access charge reform. 

And f i n a l l y , i t seems t o me th a t the worst 

conclusion i n t h i s case would be t h a t we have a 

proceeding, we have no input of any type from the FCC 

process l i k e the Commission has requested, you send up a 

RD and the Commission would come back and say, w e l l , we 

t o l d you we r e a l l y wanted to f i n d out what i s happening 

down i n DC and we have no f u r t h e r developed record. So i n 

some ways I t h i n k t h a t u l t i m a t e l y argues f o r what Verizon 

and the OCA put i n t h e i r supplemental prehearing memos. 

I t might even be too l a t e at t h i s p o i n t t o even propose a 

schedule. 

Thank you. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: You're welcome. 

Does anyone from OTS want t o speak? 

MR. ECKENROD: Your Honor, I j u s t would 

echo the arguments made by Ms. Paiva and Mr. McClelland 
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1 and also Mr. Gray. I have nothing f u r t h e r t o add to t h a t . 

2 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

3 At t h i s p o i n t I do t h i n k t h a t we need t o 

4 have a schedule. And I guess the question i s how much 

5 time should we spend w a i t i n g f o r the FCC. I do believe 

6 t h a t the language i n the opinion, the order, d i d i n d i c a t e 

7 t h a t the Commission wanted t o make sure t h a t any FCC 

8 j u r i s d i c t i o n a l issues were addressed or at l e a s t mentioned 

9 i n the proceeding and also i n the RD. We don't want t o 

10 d u p l i c a t e what might happen at the FCC but by the same 

11 token, as Mr. Kohler and others have i n d i c a t e d , sometimes 

12 the FCC's proceedings l a s t a long time. As Mr. P o v i l a i t i s 

13 has i n d i c a t e d , t h i s i s a remand case. 

14 So I do want t o , one, set a schedule. The 

15 question i s which schedule t o set. 

16 When you look at the two schedules, I do 

17 believe t h a t the Qwest schedule i s too quick. However, 

18 the other schedule might not be quick enough. We might 

19 have t o t r y t o re c o n c i l e the two and come up w i t h 

20 something w i t h the hearings before September but not as 

21 soon as May. 

22 When the p a r t i e s engaged i n settlement I 

23 assumed t h a t you d i d n ' t have any middle ground you came 

24 t o . I s t h a t correct? 

25 MS. PAIVA: You mean about the schedule? 
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JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. 

MS. PAIVA: No, we d i d not. But I have t o 

say I was on vacation l a s t week so we di d n ' t r e a l l y have a 

chance t o t a l k a f t e r we sent the prehearing memos t o you. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

Mr. P o v i l a i t i s , are you and the IXCs 

w i l l i n g t o go a l i t t l e b i t past the time t h a t you have 

already set up? Instead of having them i n May maybe we 

are t a l k i n g about having i t maybe the end of June, the 

beginning of July? 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. P o v i l a i t i s ? 

MR. POVILAITIS: Excuse me. Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. I was saying — 

MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, I t h i n k as a 

general matter we would be w i l l i n g t o move the timeframes 

about a month so t h a t we had hearings the end of June. 

MS. PAIVA: Your Honor, may I say 

something? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. 

MS. PAIVA: I s t i l l t h i n k i t would be 

h e l p f u l i f we t r i e d t o get the testimony dates t o go a f t e r 

the comment dates at the FCC. The d i r e c t comments at the 

FCC are due May 23rd. So t r y t o get the d i r e c t testimony 

at l e a s t a week or so a f t e r t h a t so we can address i t . 
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That may push the hearings i n t o July. 

MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, I don't t h i n k 

there i s any s i g n i f i c a n c e t o t h a t i n i t i a l round. We are 

going t o know a f t e r the comments are f i l e d t h a t there are 

not seven proposals t h a t the FCC w i l l be considering but 

maybe there are 14 or 20. 

MR. KOHLER: I agree. There i s a b s o l u t e l y 

no s i g n i f i c a n c e , l e g a l or otherwise, t o t h i s proceeding as 

to what p a r t i e s put i n t h e i r comments to the FCC, Your 

Honor. 

MS. PAIVA: Your Honor, I disagree. For 

example, Mr. Kohler i n h i s statement about the schedule 

said t h a t the IXCs were going t o argue t h a t the FCC should 

be addressing i n t r a s t a t e access charges and I assume they 

are also going t o say what the FCC should be doing. I 

t h i n k we want t o know i f they are saying the same thi n g s 

t o the PUC t h a t they are saying t o the FCC and also we 

want t o know, you know, i f we are going t o come out w i t h 

some outcome here before the FCC r u l e s at le a s t t h a t we 

are consistent w i t h the proposals t h a t the FCC i s 

considering. I t h i n k i t i s re l e v a n t and we i n t e n t t o 

address i t i n our testimony. And i f we don't get i t i n t o 

the record because our testimony i s due before those 

comments are f i l e d we are going t o have t o then somehow 

t r y t o get i t i n t o the record l a t e r and i t i s going t o be 
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1 more confusing. I t j u s t makes are sense. 

2 MR. KOHLER: This i s Alan Kohler. 

3 Everybody knows where they l i e on 

A j u r i s d i c t i o n now. We don't have t o wait f o r May 23rd. 

5 As Mr. P o v i l a i t i s said, there are going t o 

6 be l o t s of proposals put f o r t h . They are going t o be a l l 

7 over the map. They are going t o be j u r i s d i c t i o n a l l y 

8 diverse. A l l they are going t o do i s create a huge 

9 pl a y i n g f i e l d f o r the FCC to t r y t o f i g u r e out what's 

10 going on. They are c e r t a i n l y not going t o give any 

11 i n d i c a t i o n as t o where the FCC i s because the FCC does not 

12 f i l e comments before themselves. 

13 I f Ms. Paiva wants t o get Verizon's 

14 comments t o the FCC i n t o the record we don't object t o 

15 t h a t . She can get them i n t o the record whenever they are 

16 f i l e d . 

17 MS. PAIVA: Well, i t ' s not Verizon's 

18 comments I'm i n t e r e s t e d i n . I t ' s your comments. 

19 And I t h i n k there i s a d i f f e r e n c e . I 

20 mean, of course, we generally know what the groups are 

21 t h i n k i n g but I t h i n k there i s a b i g d i f f e r e n c e i n having 

22 i t f i l e d on the record before the FCC and then g e t t i n g 

23 t h a t on the record before t h i s Commission. 

24 MR. POVILAITIS: We have already done t h a t 

25 i n the record of t h i s case. Your Honor. In the hearing 
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1 phase there was some discussion about what a pa r t y said 

2 before other j u r i s d i c t i o n s and other s t a t e s . We have 

3 already been over t h a t . 

4 MS. PAIVA: But comments t h a t have not 

5 been f i l e d yet before the FCC are not i n the record here 

6 already. 

7 MR. POVILAITIS: They won't c o n t r o l the 

8 outcome of t h i s proceeding. 

9 MS. PAIVA: No, but the Commission should 

10 consider them. 

11 MS. SMITH: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

12 K r i s t i n Smith w i t h Qwest Communications. 

13 I j u s t would l i k e t o p o i n t out t h a t the 

14 comment cycle at the FCC w i l l be completed on June 22. I f 

15 we were t o have the hearings the l a s t week of June t h a t 

16 would be t h a t would provide an op p o r t u n i t y t o Verizon 

17 t o p o i n t out any c o n t r a d i c t i o n s t h a t they believe might 

18 e x i s t during the hearing and address i t on b r i e f i n g i n 

19 July. 

20 MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, t h i s i s P h i l 

21 McClelland. 

22 B r i e f l y I j u s t emphasize the Commission 

23 was very concerned about the p o t e n t i a l f o r double 

24 recovery, which we t h i n k i s q u i t e obvious i n some of the 

25 proposals at the FCC, And I read i n t o t h a t the Commission 
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d i d not want t o be p a r t of double recovery of access 

reductions. 

On the scheduling issue, however, I would 

note t h a t I t h i n k i t i s possible as you were suggesting t o 

have d i r e c t testimony a f t e r the comments are f i l e d . 

However, we should s t i l l have two rounds a f t e r t h a t . We 

may be able t o accelerate the schedule t h a t we have but 

th a t s t i l l doesn't not come close t o the Qwest schedule. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Mr. McClelland, when you 

said accelerate the schedule, what dates were you t a l k i n g 

about i n terms of having the hearing? 

MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, as you know, 

we are n e g o t i a t i n g and have not had the op p o r t u n i t y t o go 

over t h i s w i t h anyone else. We proposed hearings i n l a t e 

September. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Right. 

MR. McCLELLAND: We would not wish t o do 

t h i s any e a r l i e r than, w e l l , l e t ' s say l a t e August at 

l e a s t . And I would say c e r t a i n l y you get i n t o a l o t of 

other c o n f l i c t s as you t r y t o do t h a t . But, again, I 

t h i n k i t i s possible t o work around t h i n g s and allow us t o 

provide d i r e c t testimony a f t e r the ICC comments. 

MR. GRAY: Your Honor, t h i s i s Steve Gray 

from the OSBA. 

I agree wholeheartedly. Like the 
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1 Commission ordered us, we are supposed t o consider the 

2 FCC. I r e a l i z e t h a t AT&T and Qwest t h i n k t h a t t h a t i s 

3 obvious and i r r e l e v a n t , but i t i s not obvious and 

4 i r r e l e v a n t t o the r e s t of us. I f we had the two rounds of 

5 comments i n f r o n t of the FCC at le a s t we would have 

6 something t o work from. At le a s t we would have something 

7 t o base d i r e c t testimony upon. And, yes, as Mr. Kohler 

8 pointed out, the FCC c e r t a i n l y won't be concluding the 

9 process t h i s summer but at l e a s t we would have the scope 

10 of what those comments were and something t o work from. 

11 I f we are going t o simply ignore them we are not going t o 

12 have much of a record t o o f f e r t o the Commission. 

13 So I would agree. I f we could I was 

14 going t o say e a r l y September f o r hearings as opposed t o 

15 l a t e September. That would be my answer. Because I 

16 understand people have witness c o n f l i c t s and 

17 u n a v a i l a b i l i t y throughout August. 

18 MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

19 John P o v i l a i t i s f o r Qwest. 

20 I don't t h i n k the IXCs need t o repeat 

21 themselves here, but we simply don't see t h a t as being 

22 consistent w i t h the d i r e c t i o n the Commission has given the 

23 ALJ i n t h i s case. I f the Commissoin wanted a new 

24 proceeding, i f i t wanted t o have a proceeding t h a t 

25 incorporated the r e s u l t s of the FCC process, i t c l e a r l y 
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could have t o l d the ALJ and p a r t i e s t o do t h a t . I t d i d 

not. I t i n d i c a t e d t h a t i f there i s an FCC outcome while 

t h i s remand i s being completed by a l l means take note of 

i t . I t d i d not i n d i c a t e t h a t i t wants t o see what the 

i n i t i a l comments to the FCC were, what the r e p l y comments 

were. 

MS. PAIVA: At the po i n t t h a t the 

Commission made those statements i t d i d n ' t know th a t the 

FCC had a schedule f o r comments and i t d i d n ' t have the 

b e n e f i t of seeing t h a t FCC order. I t h i n k i t i s i m p l i c i t 

i n what they asked us to do t h a t they would want t o 

consider those comments now t h a t they know they are going 

t o be f i l e d i n the timeframe t h a t we are s e t t i n g our 

schedule. 

MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, you can't do 

what the other p a r t i e s are advocating and be consistent 

w i t h t h i s being a remand, w i t h the p a r t i e s t r e a t i n g i t 

w i t h e x p e d i t i o n and w i t h honoring the Commission's 

d i r e c t i o n t h a t i f there i s an FCC decision you take note 

of i t . I t j u s t doesn't c o r r e l a t e . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: I believe t h a t we need t o 

move the hearings forward from what Verizon and the p u b l i c 

p a r t i e s are proposing at l e a s t t o the end of June or the 

beginning of July. 

Now, i n terms of the witnesses, I know 
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t h a t we are now t a l k i n g about summertime and vacations. I 

assume t h a t we are t a l k i n g about two days or less. I s 

th a t the time period t h a t you are t h i n k i n g ? 

MS. PAIVA: I t h i n k t h a t i s c o r r e c t . 

MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, were you 

saying hearings at the end of July? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: The end of June or 

sometime i n July. 

MS. PAIVA: May I make a suggestion, then? 

I t h i n k we could account f o r the FCC 

comments and schedule hearings i f we look at the week of 

July 11 or the week of July 18 f o r hearings. Both those 

weeks look c l e a r f o r Verizon. Then we could get our 

testimony done i n two rounds i n June t o t r y t o get the 

r e p l y a f t e r the r e p l y comments w i t h the FCC. I t h i n k t h a t 

could be done. I t would s t i l l give us a couple of weeks 

between the r e p l y testimony and the hearing dates. 

So you want t o look at the weeks of July 

11th and July 18th? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Does everyone have t h e i r 

calendars? Do the weeks of July 11 or 18 look bad f o r 

anyone so far? 

MR. POVILAITIS: No, Your Honor. 

MS. SMITH: Your Honor, t h i s i s K r i s t i n 

Smith w i t h Qwest. 
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witness. 

of July 18th? 

The week of July 11th would be bad f o r our 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. How about the week 

MR. KOHLER: Fine by me. Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Excuse me? Would you 

repeat what you j u s t said? 

MR. KOHLER: I said i t ' s f i n e — t h i s i s 

Alan Kohler, and i t i s f i n e w i t h AT&T, Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

Why don't we t e n t a t i v e l y schedule i t f o r 

the week of July 18 and I w i l l l e t the p a r t i e s check w i t h 

t h e i r witnesses t o see whether there i s any problem w i t h 

t h a t . And then we can work back from t h a t i n terms of 

f i l i n g the d i r e c t and r e b u t t a l testimony. 

Now, i n Verizon's proposal there was 

d i r e c t , r e b u t t a l and s u r r e b u t t a l and i n Qwest's proposal 

i t was supplemental d i r e c t and r e b u t t a l . I f we wait u n t i l 

a f t e r the comments are f i l e d do we need t o have the 

s u r r e b u t t a l testimony? 

MR. POVILAITIS: I wouldn't t h i n k so. Your 

Honor. I mean, w i t h delaying t h i s case u n t i l a f t e r we see 

the various p o s i t i o n s argued t o the FCC, t h a t should be a 

matter of record. The p a r t i e s can comment on t h a t and 

comment and each others testimony. I t h i n k two phases 
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would be s u f f i c i e n t . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Ms. Paiva? 

MS. PAIVA: I t h i n k we would have time t o 

do the s u r r e b u t t a l testimony based on t h a t . We could do 

the d i r e c t testimony on June 8, the r e p l y on June 29 and I 

assume s u r r e b u t t a l , i f any, i s going t o be f a i r l y short. 

We could do i t , l i k e , maybe July 8. That would s t i l l give 

a week between the s u r r e b u t t a l and the hearing. 

MR. McCLELLAND: Suzan, could you j u s t say 

th a t again? 

MS. PAIVA: I said June 8 and then June 29 

and then July 8. 

I mean, maybe nobody would want t o have 

s u r r e b u t t a l but at le a s t we would have a date on the 

calendar and s t i l l have a week t o review i t before the 

hearings. I t h i n k i t i s b e t t e r t o get everything out 

before the hearings instead of spending hearing time 

t r y i n g t o put new evidence on the record. 

MR. POVILAITIS: You are t h i n k i n g of ten 

days between d i r e c t and r e b u t t a l ? 

MS. PAIVA: Three weeks. June 8 and the 

29th. 

I t doesn't give much time between the 

re p l y and the s u r r e b u t t a l and i t i s the 4th of July 

holiday. I t would be okay wi t h me to even move the 
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s u r r e b u t t a l maybe t o the 11th. That s t i l l gives you the 

re s t of t h a t week t o look at i t . 

MR. POVILAITIS: I t h i n k June 8 f o r d i r e c t 

and June 29 f o r r e b u t t a l would work. 

MR. KOHLER: What about s u r r e b u t t a l ? 

MR. POVILAITIS: Jul y 8, i f needed. 

MS. PAIVA: Let's say July 8 or July 11 i n 

case people are going t o be gone over the holiday weekend 

and t h i n k they need more time. I mean, e i t h e r one would 

be okay w i t h me. 

MR. KOHLER: Maybe July 11 i s a good idea 

f o r t h a t week. That proposal i s f i n e w i t h AT&T, Your 

Honor, the 8th or the 11th. Probably the 11th i s a b e t t e r 

idea. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. So we are look i n g 

at July 18, the week of July 18, then. And we are t a l k i n g 

about two days. What are the p r e f e r a b l e days? Do you 

want t o s t a r t i t on a Tuesday or --

MS. PAIVA: For Verizon I would suggest 

doing the 19th and 20th, but we are fr e e the whole week. 

So i f there i s a problem we could do the other days. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Now, the other proceeding 

was i n Harrisburg. I assume t h a t we are going t o do t h i s 

i n Harrisburg again? 

MS. PAIVA: Well, Verizon would be 
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1 c e r t a i n l y w i l l i n g t o do i t i n Philadelphia. 

2 MR. POVILAITIS: In July, not t h a t your 

3 a i r c o n d i t i o n i n g i s n ' t f a n t a s t i c i n Philadelphia --

4 MS. PAIVA: And they renovated the 

5 b u i l d i n g . I t ' s n i c e r now. 

6 MR. POVILAITIS: Of course, the Harrisburg 

7 p a r t i e s would vote f o r Harrisburg f o r sure. And OTS i s 

8 nodding i t s head v i g o r o u s l y . 

9 MR. ECKENROD: Absolutely. 

10 MS. PAINTER: MCI Would much p r e f e r 

11 Harrisburg as w e l l . 

12 MS. PAIVA: Your Honor, we w i l l do 

13 whatever you p r e f e r . 

14 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Well, I guess 

15 Ms. Paiva and I w i l l t r a v e l . 

16 MR. POVILAITIS: Thank you, Your Honor. 

17 JUDGE FORDHAM: So we are b a s i c a l l y 

18 loo k i n g a t the 19th and the 20th. But what I would ask 

19 the p a r t i e s t o do i s l e t me know w i t h i n the next couple of 

20 days i f they have any problems once you get t o your 

21 witnesses and everything, any problems w i t h any days t h a t 

22 week. But concentrate on the 19th and the 20th. 

23 Now, i n terms of discovery, as 

24 Mr. P o v i l a i t i s has pointed out, t h i s i s a remand. I s 

25 there any discovery t h a t needs t o be done? 
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1 MS. PAIVA: Well, Qwest has already served 

2 us w i t h some discovery l a s t week, which I confess I d i d n ' t 

3 r e a l l y have a chance t o look at since I wasn 1t here. And 

4 we intend t o serve a l i t t l e b i t of discovery. But I t h i n k 

5 we can get i t done before the testimony. 

6 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

7 Are there any other issues t h a t we need t o 

8 discuss at t h i s point? 

9 MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

10 t h i n k s John P o v i l a i t i s f o r Qwest. 

11 I t might be h e l p f u l t o the p a r t i e s j u s t t o 

12 have a word or two from you concerning e x a c t l y what 

13 happens i n these rounds of testimony. I t i s our thought 

14 t h a t on June 8 the p a r t i e s would be updating any of t h e i r 

15 p r i o r testimony as w e l l as addressing the FCC proceeding. 

16 And June 29 w i l l be devoted t o responding t o t h a t d i r e c t 

17 testimony. And July 11 would only be needed i f some p a r t y 

18 found i t necessary t o respond t o something t h a t was ra i s e d 

19 on June 29. Those e s s e n t i a l l y would be the parameters of 

20 what we would f i l e on those dates. 

21 JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes. I agree w i t h what 

22 you stat e d . And i n a d d i t i o n , i f there i s any testimony 

23 t h a t you want t o look at from phase one, i t would not have 

24 t o be du p l i c a t e d . Just make a reference t o t h a t and we 

25 w i l l look at the p r i o r testimony. 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1-800-334-1063 



82 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

P h i l McClelland from OCA. 

Just g e n e r a l l y we would agree t h a t phases 

of testimony have t o be responsive t o the p r i o r testimony 

However, I would not want t o — I t h i n k the d i r e c t 

testimony would necessarily s t a t e your p o s i t i o n on the 

access reform issue. 

For example, the law has changed since we 

f i l e d the p r i o r testimony. So we may not want t o use the 

p r i o r testimony. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

MR. McCLELLAND: So we would want the 

d i r e c t testimony t o be f a i r l y open as t o access reform 

proposals. 

MR. POVILAITIS: But w i t h respect t o the 

record as i t stands now, Your Honor, can we f a i r l y assume 

t h a t what i s i n the record i s s t i l l i n the record? I 

t h i n k we should. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: That i s what I was 

assuming, unless someone i n d i c a t e s otherwise. 

MR. McCLELLAND: Well, w i t h the 

understanding, of course, t h a t our p o s i t i o n s may change. 

And obviously we had a l i t i g a t i o n p o s i t i o n , we had a 

settlement p o s i t i o n i n the p r i o r l i t i g a t i o n . And I t h i n k 

our p o s i t i o n s w i l l now be d i f f e r e n t . 
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1 JUDGE FORDHAM: And to t h a t extent you 

2 would put i n other testimony and i n d i c a t e t h a t your 

3 p o s i t i o n has changed on XYZ issue. That would be h e l p f u l . 

4 Does anyone else have anything on t h a t , on 

5 the parameters f o r the testimony? 

6 (No audible response.) 

7 JUDGE FORDHAM: And the use of p r i o r 

8 testimony? 

9 MR. POVILAITIS: I have a d i f f e r e n t 

10 question f o r you. Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

12 MR. POVILAITIS: On the other side of the 

13 hearings, the b r i e f i n g schedule, maybe i t i s a l i t t l e too 

14 e a r l y t o set d e f i n i t e some dates but do you have a drop 

15 dead date i n mind t h a t you want the r e p l y b r i e f s i n your 

16 hands? 

17 JUDGE FORDHAM: I have not looked at t h a t . 

18 I n terms of the schedules t h a t were proposed, the b r i e f s , 

19 main b r i e f s , look l i k e they were due about 20 t o 25 days 

20 a f t e r the hearings and then the r e p l y b r i e f s about 15 days 

21 l a t e r than t h a t . So depending on e x a c t l y when we would do 

22 the hearings we would be looking a t the week of August 15 

23 f o r main b r i e f s and probably the l a s t week i n August f o r 

24 r e p l y b r i e f s . 

25 Does t h a t pose a problem f o r anyone? 
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MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, I had a 

l i t t l e t r o u b l e hearing. That was August 15 and August 29? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, those weeks. I t 

depends on ex a c t l y when we close the record. I t might be 

a l i t t l e b i t e a r l i e r . We are look i n g probably about 20 t o 

25 days a f t e r the close of record f o r the main b r i e f s and 

about 15 days l a t e r f o r r e p l y . 

MR. POVILAITIS: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

John P o v i l a i t i s f o r Qwest. 

We would recommend t h a t we not set 

b r i e f i n g dates at t h i s time because t h i s i s a case on 

remand. Whether or not we a c t u a l l y have hearings on the 

19th, c e r t a i n l y i f we p i c k b r i e f i n g dates and assume t h a t 

the hearings were a c t u a l l y held those dates then we would 

have an i n o r d i n a t e amount of time before b r i e f s are 

submitted. 

MR. McCLELLAND: Well, Your Honor, we are 

t r y i n g t o schedule l o t s of thin g s and we 1ve got some other 

cases going on, i n c l u d i n g two r a t h e r large merger cases. 

I would suggest i t would be good now t o set b r i e f i n g dates 

and they could, of course, be changed. 

MR. POVILAITIS: Well, i n t h a t case we 

would suggest about three weeks a f t e r hearings are 

concluded and two weeks f o r r e p l y . 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. So we are s t i l l 
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look i n g around the same time. I f we f i n i s h e d on the 20th 

of July then we are looking t o the week of August 8, which 

might be around August 10, f o r the main b r i e f , and then 

August 24th f o r the r e p l y b r i e f . 

MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, I do have 

some c o n f l i c t s there. I am wondering i f we go t o 

something more l i k e -- and I thought t h i s i s what you were 

suggesting -- l e t ' s say the 17th of August f o r a main 

b r i e f and f o l l o w i n g t h a t one. 

MR. POVILAITIS: The 31st f o r reply? 

MR. McCLELLAND: That could be. We could 

do t h a t . 

MR. POVILAITIS: Did you hear those two 

dates, Your Honor? 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Yes, I d i d . Ms. Paiva was 

g e t t i n g ready t o say something. 

MS. PAIVA: We might have a c o n f l i c t w i t h 

the r e p l y b r i e f date because I know we had some people, 

witnesses, being on vacation at t h a t time. But as long as 

i t was understood t h a t we could at the hearings change 

these dates a l i t t l e b i t w i t h everybody's agreement maybe 

we could j u s t t e n t a t i v e l y schedule them now. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. And we do have t o 

t e n t a t i v e l y schedule i t because we s t i l l have not 

scheduled the a c t u a l hearing dates as the 19th and 20th. 
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1 So these are t e n t a t i v e dates r i g h t now. But i f they are 

2 dates t h a t everybody can l i v e w i t h then we w i l l t r y t o 

3 accommodate everyone and t r y t o get t h i s out as 

4 e x p e d i t i o u s l y as possible. 

5 Does anyone i n Harrisburg or e i t h e r 

6 Ms. Painter or Ms. Smith have any problems w i t h the dates 

7 t h a t have been suggested so far ? 

8 MS. PAINTER: This i s Ms. Painter. 

9 I do not have a problem w i t h the dates. 

10 JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

11 MS. SMITH: This i s Ms. Smith. 

12 I don't e i t h e r . Your Honor. Thank you. 

13 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. Thank you. 

14 So at t h i s p o i n t what I w i l l do i s I w i l l 

15 wait a couple of days t o hear i f there are any c o n f l i c t s 

16 from any of the witnesses f o r July 19 or 20. I w i l l l e t 

17 the schedulers know t h a t these are t e n t a t i v e dates. So I 

18 w i l l see i f there are any c o n f l i c t s w i t h hearing rooms i n 

19 Harrisburg. 

20 I f I f i n d t h a t there are some c o n f l i c t s I 

21 w i l l l e t you know as soon as possible. They have more 

22 hearing rooms there than we have i n Philadelphia so we 

23 probably should not have a problem. 

24 MR. McCLELLAND: Your Honor, t h i s i s 

25 P h i l McClelland again. 
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1 I think: we can — w e l l , we can work, w i t h 

2 the schedule and we are going t o consult our witnesses. 

3 One other matter which I was j u s t speaking 

4 here about. This shortened schedule from what we had 

5 proposed, we would be i n t e r e s t e d since we have a standard 

6 20 day i n t e r r o g a t o r y answer period, we were t h i n k i n g at 

7 l e a s t a 15 day period. 

8 MR. POVILAITIS: Qwest would support t h a t , 

9 Your Honor. 

10 MR. GRAY: OSBA agrees. 

11 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

12 MS. PAIVA: F i f t e e n calendar days? 

13 Verizon would agree t o t h a t . 

14 MR. McCLELLAND: Calendar days, yes. 

15 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay.. F i f t e e n calendar 

16 days. 

17 MR. McCLELLAND: And again, i t may not — 

18 i t may be i n s u f f i c i e n t as we take a good look at the l a t e r 

19 schedule but at l e a s t we should s t a r t w i t h t h a t . 

2 0 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

21 Sometimes there are other discovery r u l e s 

22 t h a t you would l i k e t o change I n terms of motions and 

23 ob j e c t i o n s t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s . Do you also want t o change 

24 those? 

25 MR. McCLELLAND: Well, f r a n k l y we had not 
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1 addressed those yet. 

2 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

3 MR. KOHLER: The other b i g one a l o t of 

4 times, the companies l i k e the Friday r u l e where they deem 

5 Friday i n t e r r o g a t o r y service as the f o l l o w i n g Monday. 

6 MR. POVILAITIS: I t h i n k we can work t h a t 

7 out between the p a r t i e s , Your Honor. Let's set 15 days. 

8 We w i l l work w i t h t h a t . I f we need t o adjust them we 

9 should be able t o agree between us. 

10 JUDGE FORDHAM: Okay. 

11 MS. PAIVA: And on the Qwest 

12 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s t h a t we got l a s t week, I w i l l t r y t o meet 

13 the 15 days but, you know, because we got them l a s t week 

14 and I haven't looked at them yet I may need t o discuss 

15 t h a t w i t h Qwest. But we w i l l t r y t o abide by the 15 days 

16 on t h a t . 

17 MR. POVILAITIS: Okay. 

18 JUDGE FORDHAM: I s there anything else 

19 t h a t we need t o discuss at t h i s point? 

20 (No audible response.) 

21 JUDGE FORDHAM: Hearing nothing from the 

22 p a r t i e s by telephone and nothing from Ms. Paiva, I would 

23 l i k e t o thank the p a r t i e s . 

24 I i n d i c a t e d t h a t we are look i n g at July 19 

25 and 20 and we w i l l see whether there are any c o n f l i c t s 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 
1-800-334-1063 



89 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

w i t h witnesses. I f not, then we w i l l go forward w i t h 

t h a t . And the proposed date f o r the main b r i e f i s August 

17 and r e p l y on August 31. For the d i r e c t testimony, t h a t 

was June 8, r e b u t t a l testimony June 29 and, i f necessary, 

s u r r e b u t t a l on July 11. 

And we d i d change the i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s t o a 

15 day period instead of 20 day period. 

Hearing nothing f u r t h e r , thank you very 

much f o r your p a r t i c i p a t i o n . Have a good day. 

MR. POVILAITIS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

JUDGE FORDHAM: Thank you. 

(Whereupon, at 11:00 a.m., the prehearing 

conference was concluded.) 
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1 C E R T I F I C A T E 

2 I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic 

3 r e p o r t e r , t h a t the foregoing proceedings were taken 

4 s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me and were t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o 

5 t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s 

6 t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate record t o the best of my 

7 a b i l i t y . 
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